SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting 4 July 2017
Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Fran Nowlan (Vice Chairman), Philip Randall, Jon Scott, Barry Hitchcock, Kate Lingard (Clerk), Matt Furniss (Surrey County Councillor) and Tony Rooth (Guildford Borough Councillor).
Members of the Public – Peter Stovold, Bob Stovold, Therese MacKenzie, Rosemary and Mick Reeves and Neil Smith.  
Issues raised by Public – Therese MacKenzie raised concerns about dangerous conditions for pedestrians on Shackleford Road. She had witnessed several near misses and speeding drivers and said that the road is frequently used by parents with small children and pushchairs walking to the pre-school and infant school. BCM said that the junction of Shackleford and Elstead Road was due to be the subject of a Highways assessment. Community Speedwatch was suggested but it was thought that there may not be sufficient volunteers. MF said that he would look into whether a flashing sign was available from SCC. 
15/17 – Apologies for Absence –  Clapshaws. 
16/17 - Declarations of Interest – none.
17/17 - Minutes of Meeting held on 2 May 2017 – approved and signed by BCM. 
18/17 - Matters Arising – none.
19/17 - County and Borough Councillors – BCM introduced our new Surrey County Councillor, Matt Furniss. BCM to give MF a list of the road surfaces that need attention in the parish, including The Hollow, Grenville Road and its junction with Elstead Road. BCM raised the issue of ditch clearance and explained that in the past SCC had cleared some ditches in the parish, but that SCC had no funds to do this directly or through the Lengthsman Scheme any more. Despite some SCC help in the past, MF explained that ditch clearance/maintenance is actually the duty of the landowner of the ditch. MF offered to ‘walk around’ the parish with BCM and Ian Fowler (SCC) to discuss any problem areas. Solutions to the issue of the flooding/blocked culvert in Upper Eashing had been discussed with Ian Fowler and works to tackle this are due to be undertaken imminently. 
TR said that comments on the draft Local Plan must be in by 24th July. He also said that (despite what he was told before the last meeting) the s.41 notice had only recently been served on the abandoned red van in Hurtmore. This gives the owners one month to respond or move the vehicle or GBC can remove it. TR reported that two enforcement notices have been served on the land to the East and West of Southborough Lodge to remove a carport and link way that had been built without planning permission. TR and BCM said that the Japanese Knotweed on School Lane had been treated, however, it would take several more treatments over the next few years to eradicate the problem.  
20/17 - Highways and Byways – BCM reported that the surface of the bridleway off Lombard Street needed to be repaired but the Countryside Access team did not have sufficient funds. MF said he would ask Highways if they could consider doing the work – BCM to give MF specific details. PR reported some potholes and rubbish in Eashing and will report to SCC and GBC. See 19/17 above also. 
21/17 – Eashing Information Board – PR has sent the final draft and the National Trust will put up the board by the river soon. 
22/17 – Village Emergency Telephone System – BCM said that Adrian de Candole had very kindly printed off a few hundred flyers with details of the VET number/system and that these would be distributed by the parish councillors and the postman throughout the parish in the next few weeks. 

23/17 -  Planning – the following application was discussed: 
	Application 
	Property
	Proposal

	17/P/01131
	37 Quarry Road, Hurtmore GU7 2RW
	Conversion of a garage and studio flat into a two-bedroom chalet bungalow 




SPC unanimously resolved to OBJECT to this proposal and asked the clerk to send an objection to GBC Planning Department. Reasons for the objection included: overdevelopment of the site, overlooking/overshadowing of neighbours, increased issues with parking and traffic, dominance/density of design and the creation of a precedent of conversion of garages into separate dwellings. 
SPC also agreed to send an objection to the inclusion of the Blackwell Farm development in the Local Plan. This is an application by the University of Surrey to build 1,800 homes in the Parish of Compton (near the A31 Hogs Back as it joins the A3). SPC has concerns about the impact on traffic, pollution and infrastructure in an already very congested area. Clerk to send in comments to the Local Plan consultation before the deadline on 24th July. 
24/17 – Finance  
(a) Annual Return - to note that the Internal Audit has been completed and the Annual Return will now be sent to BDO (the External Auditor). Financial documents have been uploaded to the Shackleford website in accordance with the Transparency Code for Smaller Authorities.

(b)  Receipts – to note the following receipts:

	Date 
	Amount
	Description
	From

	
	£0
	
	


(c) Expenses – the following payments were approved and cheques signed:
	Date
	Amount
	Reason for expenditure
	VAT
	Payee

	04/07/2017
	£101.80
	Clerk’s expenses May and June
	0
	Kate Lingard 

	04/07/2017
	£200
	Donation to Shackleford PCC
	0
	Shackleford PCC

	04/07/2017
	£25
	Hall Hire
	0
	Shackleford Centre

	04/07/2017
	£165
	Annual Payroll Provider fee
	0
	T. Dye


25/17 - Other Correspondence – the Clerk said the GBC Concurrent Funding applications had opened. This is where GBC contribute 50% to eligible parish projects. There are no current projects in mind for the parish but the clerk to check if the Shackleford Community Playground need anything. 
26/17 - Next meetings:  September 12th and November 7th. Councillors to bring diaries to the next meeting to set the dates for 2018. 
DATED 5 July 2017 

